ENFIELD ATHLETIC HALL OF FAME MINUTES

March 10, 2020

Present: Mike Cotnoir, Glenn Reese, Tim Jensen, Gary DiBattista, Bob Linn, Marian Dippel, Kris Couture, Tom Owens, Nancy Geaglone, Mary Keller (Liaison), Ben Aleks, Jon LeBlanc, Joe Andrychowski, Cindi Mangini (Town Council Liaison)

Mike called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m. The Hall of Fame checkbook balance is \$1,576.41 and the Amy Romano/Field Hockey checkbook balance is \$4,484.38. The secretary's report was accepted as read.

Committees:

Biographies - Tim distributed the list of potential inductees for this year. He went over each inductee's accomplishments and then asked if anyone had anything to add. In addition to the committee members, Lisa Carrara and Jim Russell previous Hall of Famers, were in attendance. Also, the following participated by phone: Bob and Cookie Bromage, Mike Linehan and Leah Secondo who are previous Hall of Famers as well. After the biography discussion, he handed out the ballot which could be returned tonight or at next month's meeting.

Fundraising - Mike reiterated how important it was to have additional fundraisers for the Hall of Fame.

Scholarships - Nancy said the scholarship application has been sent to Enfield High. She also said that the Amy Romano/Field Hockey scholarship is for \$1,000 and the Enfield Hall of Fame is for \$500. She added that the application deadline is April 17th.

Golf Tournament - Mike said that he sent out the post cards to prior participants announcing the date. The flyers will be out sometime next week and Joe has the raffle prizes along with Tim. Marian submitted a flyer to the golf committee that she thought would be helpful. Currently Joe, Gary and Mike are heading the golf tournament and could always use more help.

Website - Mike stated that updates for our website are 50% done. As was discussed last month, there will be on-line registration for our golf tournament, the banquet and the field hockey tournament (if they choose). Also, there will be more photos from our previous events and there is going to be a Google account too!!

By-laws - Mary made additional amendment changes to our bylaws that were discussed at last month's meeting. After she passed out the changes, she asked the committee to check them over. A motion was made and seconded to accept the amendments to our bylaws. After a brief discussion it was unanimously passed.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Next meeting is Tuesday, April 14th at 6:30 p.m. at the Senior Center.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kristine Couture, Secretary